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From The Superintendent’s Desk — By Dr. Plas 

September  2018—Issue 1 

“Back to School” is the best time of the year!  After having the summer off to prepare the building, better our curriculum, sharpen our teaching 

skills, and set up new programming we are ready for the 2018-19 school year to begin!  I hope this newsletter finds everyone settling in to the 

new school year and the routines that come with it.  We are really excited to see the students back in the buildings! 

 

Each year we start as a staff by discussing our district theme and goals for the upcoming year.  I wanted to make sure the community was 

aware of those as we begin the school year.  Our theme for 2018-19 is “Lakeview Strong”.  We have had a lot of odd scenarios the last couple 

of years that have created adverse situations, but through each of those it was evident that Lakeview is one strong community. It is truly a 

family that will be there for each other and pull through any tough times that get thrown our way.  So this year, as issues come up we will be 

“Lakeview Strong” and make the best of any situation! 

 

Next we discussed our district goals for 2018-19.  Our district focuses for the upcoming school year will include: 

1. Keeping Kids at the Forefront of All Decisions 

a. This is our #1 focus every year! 

2. Review Programming to Help Kids 

a. We will continue to push the envelope and improve in all facets of education.  We will strive to try new things, not become 

stagnant in our instruction, and will constantly look for more opportunities for our students! 

b. You have recently received a survey to gather input on the implementation of a half-day public preschool.  There may be 

more input gathered on other programming options for the district moving forward. 

3. Long-Term Planning 

a. We have a lot happening in our district including school buildings that are full, increased staffing needs, housing develop-

ments popping up around the district, annexation by the city of Columbus, etc.   

b. The district will continue to prepare itself for what it wants to look like in 10 years.  That way we can work at executing 

the plan while also allowing the flexibility to adjust as our circumstances change. 

Lakeview will continue to strive to not be good, not be great, but be the BEST.  Period!  We will not stop working together to improve our 

curriculum, educational practice, facilities, relationships, and school district.  We want to become the district that all other districts look to as 

the model for great education.  The latest journey towards that goal started on August 14th and we are excited to see where the year takes us!   

Go Vikings! 
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It is very important that we keep your child’s infor-

mation up-to-date in the event your child would get 

sick or there was an emergency at school.  Please 

contact your child’s school office if  you have any 

contact information/address changes. 
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Lakeview FFA Update 
  

August 2018 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ag Safety Day 
 
On the 22nd of May nine members of the chapter collaborated with the Platte County Extension to 

help host an agricultural safety day. The members lead groups of children through four stations in-

cluding chemical, livestock, grain, and equipment safety. The attendees learned all the ins and outs 

of how to be safe on a farm and the chapter members found another way to serve the community. 

 
 

Classroom Painting 
 
On June 18th, 19th, and 20th the 2018-2019 Officer team gathered to re-

paint Room 32. The group worked on collaboration and teamwork 

through this activity. They also began planning activities and community 

service projects to put in place for the upcoming year. We look forward 

to a year full of progress and turning small acts, into big impacts. 

 
 

Big Iron Open House 
 
On the 22nd of June several Lakeview FFA members 

gathered to assist Big Iron Realty in hosting their open 

house. Members helped with many tasks including greet-

ing guests, serving food, and operating a picture booth. 

They also received a behind the scenes look at how the 

business operates. Guests of the open house toured the 

new facility and assisted Big Iron in celebrating the past, 

present, and future. 

 
 

4th of July Parade 
  
On the 4th of July members gathered in Platte Center 

to be a part of the annual parade held there. The chap-

ter decorated a float with a theme celebrating the Unit-

ed States of America. Members had fun riding on the 

float, as well as walking and handing out candy to 

spectators. 
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We’re getting healthier! 

It’s a fact – healthier students are better learners.  That’s why our school is launching a 

school wide wellness initiative to make Lakeview a healthier environment for everyone.  

We’re part of a movement across Washington and the nation to make our schools 

healthier places to learn and work. 

Our Wellness Policy Team, chaired by Jenny Sloup, is in charge of implementing our 

school’s wellness policy.  The wellness policy address school meal programs, nutrition 

education, physical activity and foods available during the school day.  We are providing 

more nutritious yet tasty food options so that students can choose healthier foods for 

their meals and snacks.  We are also increasing opportunities for physical activity. 

Watch the Lakeview Web page (www.lakeview.esu7.org), under the District tab for reg-

ular updates, school policy, and Wellness Policy Team member names.  Creating a 

healthier school environment is a team effort, we invite you to join us! 
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The Induction Ceremony of the Lakeview Chapter of the National Honor Society will be held on Septem-

ber 6 at 7:30 in the commons area of Lakeview High School. The following students will be officially in-

ducted into the society, based on their grades, community service, leadership and character: 

Ethan Goldfish Vinson 

Lucien Engel 

Madeline Fremarek 

Aaron Chin 

Whitney Kuta 

Endy Leon 

Stan Colby Pieper 

Axel Juarez 

Kaleb Buck 

Emma Stewart 

Jordan Runge 

The public is invited to attend to recognize these students and their achievements.   
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Financial Aid 

Program 
Monday, September 24th 

5:30PM 

at Columbus High School 

Information covered: 

● How to Complete the FAFSA 

● Types of Financial Aid 

● The Application Process 

● How Colleges Award Financial 

Aid 

This presentation is intended for high 

school seniors and their parents 

**Program will be given in English and Spanish 
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Greetings in the name of  our Lord Jesus Christ!  My name is Natalie Evans.  I 
am looking forward to starting the school year as the principal and teacher.  I 
would like thank you all for welcoming me in to the St. John's family.  I was 
raised on a farm to the east of  St. John's where my parents still live.  I am a 
graduate of  Lakeview and received my BA in Elementary Education with a con-
centration in General Science, a coaching endorsement, and my Lutheran Teach-
ing Degree from Concordia University in Seward in 2010.  I also received my 
MS in Educational Administration from Concordia in 2016.  In Kansas City, I 
taught at Martin Luther Academy for four years and I also taught for four years 
at Immanuel in Columbus.  I am excited to be at St. John's!   

In Christ ~ Natalie Evans 
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